

RM of Beaver River No. 622

Providing ratepayers with current and correct information pertaining to the RM

December 2018

www.rmofbeaverriver622.ca

159 Main Street, Pierceland

306-839-2060

2018 Taxes due December 31

This is a friendly reminder to inform you that our year end is December 31st. <u>Unpaid taxes as of January 1st will be subject to 1.5% per month penalty compounded monthly</u>. If you are planning to come to the office to remit your payment please do so prior to our holiday hours. All payments postmarked or electronically submitted <u>AFTER</u> December 31, 2018 are subject to penalty.

Our Office will be **CLOSED** December 24th to January 01.



Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from the Reeve, Council and staff of the RM of Beaver River.

Online Bill Payments

Property Tax payments can be made via online banking. We accept payments from:

Scotiabank

TD Canada Trust

Canadian Credit Unions

вмо

Note: Royal Bank and CIBC will not be added as they charge fees to the RM for their internet bill payment service.

E-transfer is also available and can be sent to email address: rm622@sasktel.net

Please use the password: 2018taxes

*It is very important to use this password as payments can be rejected if the incorrect password is used.

Cheques, debit and **cash** are also acceptable methods of payment for your property taxes. We do not accept any credit cards.



Snow Plowing

The RM of Beaver River can be contracted to snow plow your driveway. Prepaid snow plow flags are available at the RM office for \$40 plus GST. A form must also be filled out authorizing the RM to complete this work. The form is available both at the RM office and on the website under Policies & Bylaws, then click on RM Forms. If you purchase a flag and place it at your driveway entrance the work will be done when the grader is in your area.

Each flag is only good for one grader visit.

The RM of Beaver River Transfer Sites will be closed December 22, 23, 25 and 26, 2018



A special meeting of RM Council will be held December 10, 2018 at 1 pm

Regular RM Council meeting December 13, 2018 8:30 am

Regular RM Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8 am to 12 pm and 1 pm to 4 pm

Do you own or lease land in an adjoining municipality?

(RM of Meadow Lake #588 or RM of Loon Lake #561)

If so, you are eligible to receive a municipal tax exemption on your permanent residential dwelling as per section 293 of The Municipalities Act.

You must fill out the prescribed form called the "Land Owned or Under Lease Agreement in Adjoining Municipalities". It must be completed with the other RM Administrator's Authorization Signature. You must return the form to the RM of Beaver River's office on or before January 31st ANNUALLY to be eligible for this exemption.

This form can be picked up at the RM office or found on our website (www.rmofbeaverriver622.ca) under the Policies & Bylaws tab—General Government—Farmland Exemption Policy.

Please call the RM of Beaver River office for more info at 306-839-2060.





REEVE AND COUNCIL CONTACT NUMBERS

 Reeve: Joe Rolfes
 (C) 780-753-0357

 Division 1: Jason Vongrad
 (C) 306-304-1973

 Division 2: Brent Bender
 (C) 306-238-7755

 Division 3: Dwayne Degenhardt
 (C) 780-812-8701

 Division 4: Les Kruchkowski
 (C) 306-821-7047

 Division 5: Lorne Wyss
 (H) 306-839-2038

(C) 306-839-7766

Division 6: Wayne Rewega (H) 306-839-2073

(C) 306-839-7886

306-839-2060

RM Office: 306-839-2060

Administrator: Nicole Neufeld

Lac des lles Utilities Office: 306-839-2066

Job Opportunity

The RM of Beaver River is looking for a casual transfer site worker for the Pierceland transfer site.

This position would be needed on an on-call basis to replace the regular employee when he will be absent.

The shift would be for 6.5 hours on a Wednesday or Saturday and would pay \$21.00 per hour.

Please submit resume to:

Rm of Beaver River No. 622

Box 129

Pierceland, SK SOM 2KO

Fax: 306-839-2178

For further information please call:

Nicole Neufeld 306-839-2060



As of January 1, 2019 **e-transfers** will no longer be accepted as a method of payment at the <u>RM of Beaver River</u> as well as the <u>Lac des Iles Utility Commission</u>. Any e-transfers sent in 2019 will be returned to you. Please

use an alternate method of payment.

Thank you for your understanding.